
   

  
  

The Head of the Investigative Committee of Russia instructs to
submit a report on improper provision of services in apartment
buildings in Moscow

 

  

A story was broadcast on one of the Federal TV channels that residents of several raions of Moscow
at once were dissatisfied with the quality of services provided in apartment buildings. It was reported
about poor-quality work on the overhaul of residential buildings in Koptevo and Golovinsky raions.
It was noted that plaster is crumbling inside the houses, pipes are leaking and there was no
electricity, in addition, it was specified that the acceptance-acts for work performed were fake too.

On the mentioned facts, the Investigating Authorities of the Main Investigative Directorate of the
Investigative Committee of Russia for Moscow organized an inspection. Investigators are detecting
all the circumstances of the incident.

The Chairman of the Russian Investigative Committee instructed Mr. A. A. Strizhov, Head of the
Main Investigative Directorate of the Russian Investigative Committee for Moscow, to report on the
situation.

The inspection is a subject to control in the Main Investigative Directorate of the Department.
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